COMMISSIONERS MEETING, May 22, 2001 - 8:15 P.M.

Mayor Fosdick announced that the "Open Public Meeting Act" had been complied with
in that adequate notice of this meeting, in writing to the Sun Bulletin, The Record
and the Jersey Journal, had been made.

ROLL CALL:

Those present were Commissioners Anlian, D'Auria, Davis, Storer and Mayor Fosdick.
Mayor Fosdick in the Chair.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Motion by Commissioner Storer, seconded by Commissioner Davis that the minutes
of the previous meeting, heldMay 8, 2001, be approved as written. On roll call
Commissioners Anlian, D'Auria, Davis, Storer and Mayor Fosdick voted "YEA".

SPECIAL REPORTS:

Mayor Fosdick announced the services for Memorial Day were 9:30 A.M. Fire
Department Service and 11:00 A.M. Veterans Service at the monument on Euclid
Avenue.

Commissioners Anlian, D'Auria, Davis and Storer had no reports.

CORRESPONDENCE:

1] From Truck Company No. 1 advising of the acceptance of Michael Koenig as an
Active Member of this company.

Mayor Fosdick announced that acceptance will be postponed pending receipt of
medical records which will be filed at the next Commissioners Meeting of June 12,
2001.

HEARING OF CITIZENS:

Rosemarie Toomey, 75 Hackensack Avenue:

Ms. Toomey stated the sign stating, no parking for street cleaning, in front of her
house has been removed and she now has cars parked by her home all day and the
street never gets cleaned. Commissioner Storer will check.

Doris Conley, 22 Bergen Avenue:

Mrs. Conley took the boat ride on Earth Day on the Hackensack River. She stated the
Little Ferry side of the river looks good but the Ridgefield Park side looks bad. She
thought it would be nice to plant trees or build a retaining wall.

Frank Gazillo, 197 Brinkerhoff Street:

Still water behind his home hasn't been touched in years.

Mayor Fosdick said the Turnpike Authority is going to try and clean this up.

Mr. Gazillo said the water is deep enough for a child to drown and there is no fence.
Alan O'Grady stated he would give the Turnpike Authority a call to see when they will



do the clean up as the fence cannot be put up until after this is done as the
equipment they use need the space for cleaning. Mr. Gazillo also asked if Brinkerhoff
Street could be patched even though it is concrete.

Mayor Fosdick stated they were trying to catch up on street paving but at the
present time they are lacking the funds.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mayor Fosdick announced that all business hereunder is considered to be routine in
nature and would be enacted in one motion. Any item may be removed for separate
consideration.

Resolution No. 1] Opposing raising aircraft weight limit at Teterboro Airport.
Resolution No. 2] Granting permission to install a fence which would encroach onto
the right of way.

Resolution No. 3] Authorizing the Village Clerk return a bid check to Guy's
Maintenance.

Resolution No. 4] Authorizing a refund check be issued due to overpayment of taxes
on Block 16.01, Lot I0.

Resolution No. 5] Settling disputed claim with Avata/Lucent. Motion by
Commissioner Davis, seconded by Commissioner D'Auria that the Consent Agenda be
approved. On roll call Commissioners Anlian, D'Auria, Davis, Storer and Mayor
Fosdick voted "YEA".

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion by Commissioner Anlian, seconded by Commissioner Davis that the meeting
adjourn at 8:50 P.M. On roll call Commissioners Anlian, D'Auria, Davis, Storer and
Mayor Fosdick voted "YEA".



